



Banneker High School

Date | time Thursday 9/29/2022 | 5:00pm | Location Virtual SGC Website: https://www.fultonschools.org/sgc

Public may attend the meeting by joining this link: Meeting Link

SGC Members

Dr. Jason Stamper, Principal | Tarrie Traylor, Appointed Staff (Chair) | Joseph Buffington, Teacher | Rashawndria Walls, Teacher (Parliamentarian) | Connie Moran, Appointed Staff (Vice-Chair) | Camille Worrell, Parent | Felicia Dennard, Parent | Lee Blitch, Community Member | Paulette DeVaughn, Parent | Joshua Menefee, Student Representative | Jameiyah Sparks, Stu

Time	Item	Owner
5:00pm	Call to Order	Traylor (Chair)
5:02pm	Action Item: Approve Agenda	Traylor (Chair)
5:05pm	Action Item: Approve September 8, 2022, Meeting Minutes	Traylor (Chair)
5:08pm	Discussion Item: Fall Cross Council Meeting*	Traylor (Chair)
5:10pm	Discussion Item: SY22-23 Council Initiatives:	Moran (Vice Chair)
5:25pm	Discussion Item: Finalize Staff Standing Committees (Budget and Finance, Outreach and Communication, Principal Selection [chair + 3 members]) *** Select Parent/Community Superintendent Council Representative	Moran (Vice Chair)
5:35pm	Informational Item: Principal's Update A. School Safety Funds Expenditure and Charter Dollars Budget Update B. School Events/School Action Plan Updates	Principal
5:55pm	Action Item: School Safety Budget Approval Vote	Traylor
6:00pm	Action Item: Meeting Adjournment	Traylor
AA a Ba w Marros		

Meeting Norms

Turn on Camera | Work for the good of all students | Be Respectful of Others' opinions and open-minded

October Cross Council Meetings

Next month, the Governance Team will be hosting Cross Council meetings meant to support councils with the task of aligning their work for the school year to the strategic goals and initiatives of their specific school as well as those of the district. These sessions will offer members the opportunity to hear from other councils within their grade-bands and engage in discussions with the Governance & Flexibility Team. The meetings will take place virtually on Microsoft Teams at the dates/times below. We encourage all SGCs to select at least two members to attend their grade-level meeting and represent their school.

Tuesday, October 11 (8:30am – 10:00am) – <u>Elementary School Cross Council Meeting</u> Tuesday, October 11 (10:30am – 12:00pm) – <u>Middle & High School Cross Council Meeting</u>

* <u>Staffing our committees</u>: All SGC members should be a part of at least one committee. The Budget and Finance Committee and the Communications and Outreach Committee requires a Chair- who is also a voting SGC member, the principal and three voting SGC members. The Budget and Finance committee can have up to three additional SGC or external members. Every school needs a Principal Selection Committee in the event the principal position becomes

vacant. This committee is comprised of the SGC Chair and three additional voting SGC members. To access committee training click here: <u>Committee Training</u>

**** $\underline{SY22-23}$ Council Initiatives: Begin discussions to determine the focus of the council's upcoming work. Lean on our school's Semester Action Plan to ensure the work of the council is aligned with the goals and initiatives being targeted by the school leaders. Council is tasked with prioritizing 1-2 initiatives the SGC could lead or support throughout the year.

Charter Dollars

We are very happy to share that Fulton leaders made the decision to allocate all Charter Dollars afforded to us by the State equally across our School Governance Councils. All schools should have received \$46,390 in funds to help them meet their strategic goals and support local initiatives for this coming school year. Each Charter Dollar expenditure requires a council vote for approval, the completion of the Charter Dollar Expenditure Form, and is subject to the same district guidelines that govern school cost center budgets. In addition, district leaders have asked that all councils pause on purchases related to safety and security until expenditure guidelines in these fields are shared with SGCs and school leaders. Finally, all Charter Dollars must be spent in the year in which they are received as they are intended to support our current student population, thus we encourage councils to start scheduling discussions to plan for these expenditures as a way to ensure that all purchases are made prior to spending deadlines near the end of the school year. See our Charter Dollar Matrix for examples of FCS supported expenditures.

Semester Action Plans

As our district and school-level strategic plans have officially come to the end of their term, councils should utilize the goals and initiatives in their school's Semester Action Plans to guide the work of the council. This fall, principals will share these plans with the council and throughout the year will provide progress updates as well as address any changes that need to be made to the plan. As Semester Action Plans are created by the principal, they will not require a council vote for approval. They should, however, help SGCs prioritize and determine their areas of focus until the district shares information/timelines related to the development of a new district or school-level plans.